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MINUTES

Facilitators: Jacque Garcia, Scribe: Kristine Suozzi

Present:  Jacque Garcia, Kristine Suozzi, Daniel Michel, Anita Harshman, Dee Reed, Maria Gallegos, Nick Estes, Savannah Garcia, Hahn Ngyuen, Kay Bounkeua, Tonya Covington, 

Absent and Sent Regrets:  Bill Weise, Susana Rinderle, Victoria Sanchez, Justina Trott

1. Welcome and Introductions (5 minutes)
2. Follow Ups from last meeting– (50 minutes)
a. Website /Face Book Update - Please check this regularly for new posts

b. Legislative Survey Update - We have received only 19 and have sent the survey out again.  Christie and Kristine are exploring next steps

c. Deconstructing Racism Sub Committee Update - Ray Baca.  Next meeting 10/19 at Bank of the West in the 8th Floor Conference Room.

d. Eliminating Poverty Initiatives - Jerry /David/Enrique see below
e. APS Family Engagement Policy Initiatives - There was a meeting last night at APS Board regarding implementation of the Families Engagement Policy.  APS says they will let out updates by next summer.  NMHEWG supports following the procedural practices already established by FUE

f. Fact sheet update: Erin Marshall & Kristine are still working on this
3. Community Learning (50 minutes) Nick Estes, NM Voices for Children

a.  The Minimum Wage Initiative - Savannah Garcia (OLE)- the petition went to the NM Supreme Court.  They agreed that the petition could be on the ballot to raise the minimum wage in Albuquerque to $8.50.  Tipped workers currently make $2.16; this wage will go up by 40%.  This minimum wage is indexed to the cost of living.  Chilis Restaurant, the Chamber of Commerce, the mayor’s office are all fighting it.  An increase in the minimum wage will bring in an additional $2 million to Albuquerque.  The state minimum wage is also at $7.50 currently. 

Follow Up:  Community members can go on-line and donate at OLE.NM.org.   We are requested to get the word out.
b. Nick Estes, Health Care - The most important issue that our state faces is whether or not to expand Medicaid to 138% of federal poverty level.  20% of NM does not have health insurance.  The Affordable Care Act expands coverage under Medicaid for low-income adults, which would pick up around 150,000 of the 400,000 who currently have no health insurance.  For people not low-income enough to qualify for Medicaid, they would be able to go to the health exchange with a tax credit exchange.  Each state can decide how to deal with this expansion.  There will be navigators to assist people in finding the appropriate exchange.  The federal government pays almost all of this $6 billion over 7 years.  The estimate is that 10,000-15,000 jobs will be created.  Uncompensated care (using the emergency room for care) costs approximately $350 million/year.

Follow Up:  Call the Governor at 476-2200 to ask her to support Medicaid Expansion and to cover everyone (up to what the law allows - 138% of federal poverty)

c.  Early childhood funding.  The Land Grant Funds currently has $10 billion in it.  Public Schools gets 5.8% of the average principal.  Last Session, NM Voices was asking  for an additional 1.5%.   

c. NM Center for Law and Poverty has a campaign called 100 Days of Medicaid 

Follow Up:  Call the governor’s Office requesting that she sign the Medicaid expansion at 138% of poverty
4.  Announcements  (Please read in advance; we won’t be discussing these)
a. Please turn in your updates on showings of Unnatural Causes to jacgarcia@salud.unm
b. NMHEWG has received a FIRE (Fueling Increasingly Relevant Education) Award from

the NM Education Equity Alliance which will be presented this Thursday from 6-8 at the North 4th theater.  Tonya and/or Jacque will go to accept our award.

c. We have submitted a McCune foundation application for 2013

d. Early voting starts 10-9 at the County Clerk’s office on Lomas and 6th Street

e. NMPHA Policy Meeting will be December 6th at the Sheraton Airport.  Announcements will be coming out soon.
Next meeting will be November13, from 1:30-3:30 at the PRO Office

